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FROM:		Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:	Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) OASIS Subcommittee Efforts
On October 5, 2021, the WEQ Executive Committee approved two recommendations for standards development and one no action recommendation developed by the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee.  The first recommendation modified the OASIS suite of standards (WEQ-001, WEQ-002, WEQ-003, and WEQ-013) to create consistency in the use of defined terms, abbreviations, and acronyms with WEQ-000.  The second recommendation revised WEQ-002, WEQ-003, and WEQ-013 to create a new mechanism that will allow OASIS users to identify all modifications of service made to an original transmission service request reservation in a singular location.  The new and revised standards were ratified by WEQ membership on November 4 and will be incorporated into the next version of the WEQ publication.
The no action recommendation developed by the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee addressed an annual plan item created in response to direction regarding redirects provided by the FERC as part of the FERC Order on Clarification re: Standards for Business Practices and Communication Protocols for Public Utilities in Docket No. RM05-5-028.  In reviewing FERC Order on Clarification, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee participants determined that the direction provided by the Commission had been fully addressed by the subcommittee as part of a separate standards development effort.  That effort addressed Standards Request R20003, submitted after the issuance of FERC Order No. 676-I, and resulted in revisions to the standards addressing redirects (WEQ-001-9 and WEQ-001-010).  The revisions were ratified by WEQ membership in 2020 and are now final actions to be incorporated into the next version of the WEQ publication.  As such, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee developed the no action recommendation.
Currently, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee is working to address two requests for standards development.  Both Standards Requests R21003 and R21004 address potential modifications aimed at increasing efficiency based on real world use following industry implementation of past versions of the standards.  As part of the 2021 WEQ Annual Plan, work to address Standards Request R21003 has been segmented into four standards development efforts.  The WEQ OASIS Subcommittee voted out the first recommendation in September.  The proposed modifications extend timing requirements applicable to point-to-point and NITS transactions as well as the preemption and ROFR process to account for human performance.  The recommendation will be presented to the WEQ Executive Committee during its first meeting next year.
Additionally, the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee is working to complete the drafting of a cross-reference table for the OASIS suite of standards.  The cross-reference table will provide clear guidance for users researching related standards.  The subcommittee anticipates voting out a recommendation early next year. 
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